
   

Journal of Sisterhood ð February 2017  

February 2017       

NAASC 125 th Anniversary Celebration  
The National Association of Spelman College (NAASC) was founded on May 19, 1892 and this year will 

mark the 125 th Anniversary of the organization.  

 To celebrate this significant 

milestone in the NAASCõs history, 

the Membership Committee is 

organizing a national 

celebration among all chapters 

and Alumnae across the United 

States.    

One of the proposed events 

during the celebration is a day 

of breakfa st and shopping at a 

major retailer. The store will 

open early for Spelman 

alumnae and there will be sales 

consultants available to provide 

a personalized, true blue 

shopping experience. This will 

be a fun day of sisterhood and 

fellowship!  

In addition to t he shopping experience, we hope that this celebration will help us to increase the number 

of members in the NAASC. There are over 18,000 graduates of Spelman College and we hope to gain 

the attention of all graduates with this celebration and have them joi n us in saying I Am Forever Spelman 

Blue by joining the NAASC.  

More information to come!  
(Pictured above:  The Class of 1892)  

 

From The Presidentõs Desk 
Spelman News :  There is a new amenity in the Manley Student Center.  A 

convenience store has opened in the lower level.  òThe POD,ó offers ready-to -go 

meals and student snacks such as beverages, cereal and fruits.  It also offers a few 

over -the -counter meds for students with headaches from over studying!  Be sure 

to drop by when you are on campus!  

Tara at òThe PODó 
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Presidentõs Transgender Task Force 

In 2016, Spelman College President Mary Campbell convened a taskforce to develop an  admissions 

policy addressing the eligibility and enrollment of transgender students.  The task force has be en charged 

with reviewing information including Title IX federal guidelines and community feedback as it relates to 

the mission of Spelman College.  A special workshop was held during the December 2016 joint meeting 

of the Executive Committee and the Leade rship Development Institute.  Many of you participated in one 

or more of the Collegeõs Transgender webinars discussions.   

Chaired by Dean of Students, Dr. FranõCee Brown-McClure, the committee has 13 members, including 3 

alumnae and 2 current students.  T he committee is still in the information gathering stages.  You may find 

more information on the work of the committee at:  http://www.spelman.edu/about -us/office -of -the -

president/transgender -policy -task-force . 

Founderõs Day and Every Woman-Every Year  

The Founders Day celebration, April 4 -11, 2017 is fast approaching.  The fact that our special day (April 

11th) is mid-week, all ows for a full weekend of celebration.  Plan to participate in the wonderful festivities 

that are being planned by Director Sharon Owens and the Office of Alumnae Affairs team.  

Donõt forget to make your, òEvery Woman-Every Yearó donation.  This year, our Spelman Sisters on the 

Board of Trustees are leading the #Rally 17  challenge.  They are asking each of us to double  our 

contribution.  All gifts will count toward your annual contribution, so designate your donation without worry 

to the NAASC Donald and Isa bel Stewart Endowed Scholarship which benefits students if you choose.  

Reunion 2017  

Members of the classes with ô2s and ô7s will soon receive their reunion packets.  Attendance has increased 

significantly, and staff will need to prepare for our arrival.  So, be sure to register early!  

 

Sisterly, 

Tara L. Buckner,  Cõ87 

NAASC President  

 

 

Presidentõs Leadership Development Webinar Series 

The leadership development webinar series is free for m embers of NAASC . Webinar info will be sent to 

members prior to the scheduled webinar date.  Below is the tentative schedule of webinars.  

 

February 26 , 2017   After the Holidays Dieting:  Credit Repair    

March 26 , 2017   Everything You Want to Know about Event Planning  

April 23 , 2017   TBD 

May 28 , 2017   Our Sisterõs Keeper: Look Beneath the Surface ð the Rise of  Labor  and  

       Sex Trafficking  

June 25 , 2017   I May  Want to Run for Office  

 

 

Welcome !  New NAASC Committee Chairs  
Joy Smith, Cõ88 - Membership  

Kim Forde, Cõ90 - Elections  

Tazha Buckner, Cõ89 - Credentials  

Want to join an open national committee?  

Review the standing committees listed in our bylaws 

on the website at  www.naasc.org , under 

òResources & Forms.ó  You must be a member of the 

NAASC organization.   Send email with a letter 

outlining your credentials to Tara Buckner, NAASC 

President at  president@naasc.org .   

 

http://www.spelman.edu/about-us/office-of-the-president/transgender-policy-task-force
http://www.spelman.edu/about-us/office-of-the-president/transgender-policy-task-force
http://www.naasc.org/
mailto:president@naasc.org
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Official Notice  

The NAASC Executive Committee approved the following 2017 slate of officers for the three open positions 

as presented by the Nominations committee:  

 

 Recording Secretary:   Husniyah Dent Bradley  

 Assistant Recording Secretary:  Veronica Leonard  

 Financial Secretary:  Alicia Lane  

 Stacee Utsey  

 Daria Valentine  

Any write -ins that want to be included on the ballot must be submitted by email to elections@naasc.org   

by February 27, 2017 at 6 p.m. EDT .  Your email request must include the following:  1) Position/Office you 

are seeking; 2) Full name; 3) Class year; 4) Mailing address and zip code; 5) Email Address; and 6) Phone 

number.  

Candidates must be an alumna of Spelman College, meet the officer guidelines as described in th e 

NAASC Bylaws ( www.naasc.org  under òResources & Formsó), and have been a member of the NAASC 

during the 2014 -15, 2015-16, and 2016 -17 program years.   

Election ballots will be mailed before or not later than March 20, 2017 and results will be presented in the 

Tellerõs report at the NAASC Annual Meeting to be held on May 20, 2017. 

 

NAA SC Online Community

DID YOU KNOW THAT NAASC HAS AN 

ONLINE COMMUNITY?   

Alumnae.naasc.org  is a place where all active 

NAASC members can connect with other 

Spelman Sisters.  Create an account to start 

collaborating with your sisters in a vibrant, 

professional community that's safe and 

secure. Here, you can create connections 

with your sisters, upload pictures, start a blog, 

co ntribute your exciting new news, and more. 

You will also be able to update your contact 

information (email address, mailing address, 

etc..) to  receive the latest NAASC news.  All 

NAASC membership transactio ns and 

membership cards are stored in this account 

ð you must have an account to make NAASC 

online dues payments.   

 

BENEFITS OF HAVING A NAASC 

ONLINE COMMUNITY ACC OUNT 

¶ Keep abreast of all NAASC updates and 

alumnae news  

¶ Find and keep in touch with other 

alumnae in a secure environment  

¶ View a copy of NAASC membership 

card  

¶ Access all NAASC dues, donations, 

product, and event purchases  

mailto:elections@naasc.org
http://www.naasc.org/
http://alumnae.naasc.org/
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¶ Contact information from this account is 

used for NAASC emails, phone calls, and 

other regular mailed documents.  

HOW DO I  SIGN UP FOR AN ACCOUNT?  

1. Visit alumnae.naasc.org  

2. Click on òHaven't registered yet? ó in the 

Sign In box  

 

ALUMNAE REQUIREMENTS FOR NAASC 

ONLINE COMMUNITY ACC OUNT? 

¶ Register for NAASC Online account at 

alumnae.naasc.org.  Required 

registration information:  

o Member Type: Alumna  

o First Name 

o Last Name  

o Class Year 

¶ Your account will be reviewed and 

approved by NAASC Web Administrator.  

Upon approval, you will:  

o Create acco unt username and 

set password  

o Add email address (required) 

and any other contact 

information  

o Pay your dues online  

¶ You must be current NAASC dues 

paying member to  keep account 

active.  NAASC fiscal year goes from 

July 1 ð June 30 .  Dues must be paid 

every fiscal year.  Lifetime NAASC 

membersõ online accounts will never 

expire.   

 

I  HAVE AN ACCOUNT BUT DO NOT 

REMEMBER MY PASSWORD 

1. Visit alumnae.naasc.org  

2. Click on òForgot your password? ò the 

Sign In box  

 

ONLINE ACCOUNT OVERVIEW 

Under Manage Profile  

¶ Edit Bio 

o Update your personal contact 

information  

¶ Membership Card  

o View your latest NAASC 

Membership Card  

¶ Preferences  

o Set email preferences  

Invoicing, Payments & History  

¶ Invoices  

o View all NAASC invoices  

¶ Donations  

o View any NAASC donations  

¶ Membership  

o View current membership status  

o Link to membership options like 

renewal or upgrades (from 

Regular membership to Lifetime 

membership)  

o List of all membership 

transactions  

o View latest membership card  

NEED ACCOUNT HELP? 

There are multiple ways to receive help.   

¶ From online community  

o Click on òContact Us ó Link and 

complete form  

¶ Fill out Contact Us form on naasc.org  

o http://naasc.org/contact/conta

ctUs.php  

¶ Email webteam@naasc.org  

 

alumnae.naasc.org
http://alumnae.naasc.org/general/register_start.asp
alumnae.naasc.org
https://naasc.site-ym.com/general/email_pass.asp
https://naasc.site-ym.com/general/?type=CONTACT
http://naasc.org/contact/contactUs.php
http://naasc.org/contact/contactUs.php
mailto:webteam@naasc.org
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Save the Date! Upcoming NAASC Events  

Monthly we will feature upcoming NAASC events.  This includes special events, leadership 

webinars, and meetings.  To have your events listed in the monthly newsletter please forward 

the information , along with your contact information , to correspondingsecretary@naasc.org  no 

later than the 5 th of the month preceding your event.  Events MUST be NAASC sponsored or 

related . 

Local NAASC Chapters are Busy!!  

Los Angeles Chapter  (CA)  

 
Tickets can be purchased at  www.naascla.org   

 

Baltimore Chapter (MD)  

¶ Upcoming Chapter Meeting March 4 th (see local chapter spreadsheet on pp. 9 -10) for time and 

location.  

¶ Upcoming Community Service Event - Our Daily Bread, March 18th at 9am. Contact Shaeeda 

Mensah, shaeeda.mensah@gmail.com , for more information.  

¶ On January 7 th, The Baltimore Chapter hosted a private screening of Hidden Figures at the Hoytõs 

West Nursery Cinema.  Pictured below are participants who attended and Chapter Members (l eft 

to right) Quida Chancey (President Elect), Quitibilla Lyons, Jineki Butler Clark, Ariel Moore, Yvette 

Hicks (Treasurer), Tanaea Thomas, and Shaeeda Mensah (Presiden t).  

mailto:correspondingsecretary@naasc.org
http://www.naascla.org/
mailto:shaeeda.mensah@gmail.com
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¶ Chapter members Shaeeda Mensah, Quida Chancey , Yvette Hicks , Tenaea Thomas, and Jessica 

Brown gathered at The Black Pearl Project on January 19th with other local women to package 

care packages of sanitary items for homel ess women in the Baltimore area .  

 

 

Columbia Chapter (MD)  

¶ On February 18 th, chapter members will meet for a Paint and Sip social at Pinot Palette in Ellicott 

City, MD.   The event is from  4-6 p.m.   For more information, please contact Social Chair, Michelle 

Harris, at michelleharris2501@gmail.com  

¶ For Heart Health month, the chapter will participate in a 2 -hour CPR training course.   Hands -Only 

CPR for adult victims  (8 years and older); CPR (mouth -to -mouth) for child and infant victims; along 

with AED training and choking relief will be covered. The training will be from  6-8 p.m.  on  February 

22nd  in Columbia, MD.   For more information, please contact President -Elect, Stephanie Perdue 

at  spasma@aol.com   

 

   

 

Triangle Chapter (NC)  

¶ Spelman Triangle sisters, Jocelyn Lee Chadwell and Charita Montgomery, volunteering at the 

HBCU College Fair at the North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics. The students from 

several local h igh schools were bright, respectful and very engaging.  

mailto:michelleharris2501@gmail.com
mailto:spasma@aol.com
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Metro Richmond Chapter (VA)  
¶ March 11, 2017, at  5:00 pm, By Way of the Spelman Walk - Spelman Sisters Fellowship  

o Spelman alumnae livin g in the Williamsburg/Yorktown, VA area   

o Opus Steakhouse, 5143 Main Street Williamsburg, VA  

¶ March 18, 2017, at  1:00 pm  - Metro Chapter Meeting - Wegman's Market Place, 12200 Wegmans 

Blvd, Henrico, VA 2333  

¶ March 19, 2017, TBA Tayari Jones, C'91 will be reading excerpts from her book "Silver Sparrow" at 

National Endowme nt for the Arts (NEA) Big Read Event at the Jefferson Madison Library 

Central Branch,201 East Market Street, Charlottesville, Virginia. 22902  

 

Northern Virginia (VA)  
Join us for our Love Your Heart activity!   It's time to leave your heels at home and trade them for 

sneakers.   We will be participating in a heart pumping physical activity so come ready to 

sweat.   Immediately after the activity, we will have supper at Cava Grill.   

Date:  February 18, 2017  

Time: 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm  

Location: Providence Community C enter , 3001 Vaden Drive , Fairfax, VA 22031   
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Southern Maryland (MD)  

 
******  

Have you paid your 2016 ð 2017 NAASC Membership  Dues?   

Here is the printable form to mail in with your payment! 

http://www.naasc.org/membership/naascmembershipform2016_17.pdf   

You can also pay your membership online!  

 http://alumnae.naasc.org/donations/default.asp ? 

 

NAASC Membership FAST FACTS! 
¶ National dues are $50 per year.  

¶ The membership year is from July 1 st ð June 30 th of each year.  

¶ You MUST be a member of the National Association BEFORE you can become a member of a local 

chapter.  The first $50 paid goes toward your National dues.  

¶ You can register  for the online community , pay your National dues, update your contact information, 

and check your membership status online at www.naasc.org  

******  
Postpned:   Due to the influx of membership at the end of the 2016 and in January, the 

March  2017 Newsletter (not the February 2017) will show love to our Spelman Sisters! 

Look for the 2016 ð 2017 NAASC Membership Roll Call  in March ! 

 

Pay Your Dues  by February 28, 2017 to be incuded !  Donõt Get Left Off of the Love List!  

http://www.naasc.org/membership/naascmembershipform2016_17.pdf
http://alumnae.naasc.org/donations/default.asp
http://www.naasc.org/


Get a ctive with NAASC in your local community !  Check out the most up to date listing of NAASC Chapters and their meeting dates and 

locations.  Any updates to this list should be sent to  correspondingsecretary@naasc.org    
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